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The “Rarely cover” clause of the School Teachers’ Pay and Conditions Document comes into force in September. From then onwards, cover will not be a normal part of a teacher’s job. Looking at the cover rota every morning will be a thing of the past.
“Rarely cover” means that schools should not plan for teachers to cover, but that they should have a system in place to cover absences by other means. Schools have had a few years to prepare for this and cannot reasonably claim they are not ready.

From September teachers will be available for cover only in genuine, unforeseen emergencies – not for sickness absence, courses, school trips, or the plethora of situations which could claim non-contact time in the past. This is statutory – let’s make it stick!

A warning! It’s funny how organizations have a way of giving you something with one hand and then trying to claw it back surreptitiously with the other. Read on.

The Leave of Absence Agreement

The Rewards and Incentive Group, known as RIG and to which the NUT does not belong, has advised schools to review their leave of absence policies as a way of reducing absence and making “Rarely cover” easier to operate. 
But Bradford schools are part of a leave of absence agreement with 
the Council, and as a Bradford teacher this is part of your conditions of service. 
The agreement is necessary because teachers have fixed holidays and cannot use part of their holiday allocation, as other workers could, to attend important personal and family events, deal with family emergencies, or fulfill religious obligations.
For details, see the Conditions of Service Section on our website at:

http://www.bradfordnut.org/info/conditions/leave.shtml
We have also sent a copy of the agreement to your NUT School Representative.
Schools must introduce Rarely Cover – this is statutory.

Schools should not try to change the leave of absence agreement – advice to do so is not statutory and would be a breach of conditions of service.
Bradford Council has an Occupational Health Unit which, in our experience, provides a high level of support to teachers who are referred to it. 
Teachers who require help with occupational health, and who work at schools which use Education Bradford’s Human Resources service, are referred to the Council’s Occupational Health Unit. This is the majority of schools.  

Some Bradford schools, however, have opted out of Education Bradford’s HR service and are using 
other, independent services. This means they may not be using the Council’s Occupational Health Unit but one which is part of the independent HR service.

This is a cause for concern, not least because not all occupational health services manage to strike a fair balance between the interests of the employees and the employers. 
Some, in fact, see themselves essentially as the servants of management, which is not the case with the Council’s service.
 We will be taking up this issue with the Authority. If you are referred to an Occupational Health service which is not based at the City Exchange building in Bradford, please contact the union office for advice.
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Bradford District NUT General Meeting


Tuesday June 23rd


The International Restaurant, Morley St.


5pm with refreshments from 4.30


All members welcome.


FREE MEAL to follow at 6.30


Discussions will include:


Extended Nursery Hours


Rarely Cover


Heating problems in schools


Key Stage 2 SATs campaign


Hope to see you there!





Need advice about finance?


Teachers’ Assurance seminar


Midland Hotel, Bradford


Monday June 29th 7-8pm, refreshments from 6.30
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